Park Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes
January 26, 2017 ● 5:30 p.m.
Meeting Room A
Members Present:  Susan Wrassman, Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas and Ken Kwantes
Members Absent: Andrew Meggitt 
Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, Mayor Lou Magdits, Dan James, Tom Sager, Elaine Grover, Kent Bagnall and Crystal Watson.
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
2. Old Business – Approval of Minutes

· Minutes of the October 26, 2016 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the minutes. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Financial Update
· Park Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park Financial Analysis for October-December 2015 and 2016. A motion was made by Ken Kwantes to approve the Park financials. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
4. New Business

· Disc Golf Tee Pads – Todd Koenig spoke on his proposed Boy Scout project which would include completing the remaining disc golf tee pads on the current Disc Golf Course in Ber Juan Park. Mr. Koenig offered to be an advisor for the Scout group as well as donate the funds for the materials. The only request was for Park staff to handle the gravel and concrete work. Ken Kwantes made a motion for Mr. Koenig to proceed with the project with the guidance of the Park staff. Susan Wrassman seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
5. Old Business

· Dog Park – Major Magdits reviewed the background of the proposed Dog Park project. He then added an additional acre of land adjacent to Buehler Park would be acquired by the City when the Highway 72 extension was completed. With that new parcel acquirement, City staff revised the placement of the Dog Park in Buehler Park and now has a proposal with it on one-acre on the west side of the park.

Mr. Jernigan reviewed three map proposals for Buehler Park and the estimated cost for renovations/updates to the park. Renovations would include a new playground, restrooms, a new water line, upgraded electric to the pavilion, a fence along Kingshighway and the parking lot overlay. Those improvements could cost an estimated $200,000. 

Mr. Jernigan announced the next Park Open House would be Tuesday, February 28. This would be set up similar to the first one, but there would be more parks on display instead of just the major ones. Staff will be available throughout the day to answer questions from the public.
6. Citizen Comments

Tom Sager said he preferred what he saw at tonight’s meeting over what he saw in July. He still doesn’t want a Dog Park in Buehler Park, but the new proposal is a lot smaller than the original proposal. He added he is worried about trees being cut down but he is certainly much less worried about the new plan than he was with the original.
Kent Bagnall thinks the new proposal is a wonderful opportunity for both groups to team together. He added that even though the new proposal has a smaller Dog Park, that won’t change the scope for his group. He is excited to see what kind of feedback there will be on the new proposal following the Parks Open House. He also felt the Dog Park could be built by the end of the summer and events could be held there to raise money for the new Animal Shelter.

Mr. Thomas said the Advisory Board would take recommendations from the Open House and discuss it again before making a final recommendation to city council.

7. Adjournment: Susan Wrassman made a motion to adjourn and Sue Arnold seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  






